Going nowhere – but
we have a plan
Today hasn’t worked out as planned
at all. The weather forecast said
it would be a bit warmer last
night and today would be calm but
foggy. We had tentatively
discussed a little trip out on the
boat, just a few miles down the
canal to a turning point and back
to the marina in time for tea. It
would also be the ideal
opportunity to let the stove go
out and give it a really good
clear out. It’s been burning for a
couple of weeks now and it tends

to get a bit clogged up and less
efficient as time goes on. That
was the plan, this is the reality:
Gill is tucked up in bed with a
horrible cold infection, the
marina has a thin coating of ice
on it again and I have spent the
last hour coaxing the fire back to
life rather than letting it go
out. We are going nowhere today.
Come to think of it, today is like
an analogy of the bigger picture.
Our old home in Warton is up for
sale but we haven’t had any offers
so far. Paying bills on two homes
means that we are tied to working

until such time as it’s sold and
being tied to work means that we
can’t just take off and travel
indefinitely on the boat. In other
words, we are going nowhere
tomorrow or the next day either.
Never mind; it’s nice when a plan
comes together but it’s also
important to be flexible and make
the most of things when it
doesn’t.
Another plan has gone a bit pear
shaped in the last few days but in
a good way. We had been planning
to go back to our old house and
pack up the rest of our belongings

to bring them back to the boat.
Goodness knows where we were going
to put it all but we would cross
that bridge later. I knew that we
could be imaginative and creative
in using all the available space
on the boat and I just hoped that
once we had it all on board we
would work something out.
Fortunately, the problem was
solved by a simple observation
from Gill. She said to me one
morning; “the mistake we are
making is trying to fit our old
life into the boat rather than
starting a new one on it”. Light
bulb moment!

Just needs a bit of organising

We realised with a bit of
reflection that we had been living
on board Golden Girl for months
now without any hardship
whatsoever. We are living in
comfort, doing everything we want
to do and enjoying life. Why do we
need more stuff? So rather than go
back to collect the rest of our

precious belongings we examined
what we were actually missing and
it turned out to be next to
nothing. What should have been
several trips in the car and maybe
the use of hire van became one
trip, a half filled car and
wonderful sense of freedom.

A few more ‘essentials’ to find a home

for

We left behind kitchen cupboards
and wardrobes full of ‘stuff’ that
it turns out we just don’t need.
Admittedly there are several boxes
of things going into storage but
nearly all of that falls into the
category of ‘having special
meaning’. You know, particular
books, photos, keep-sakes etc. No
doubt we will get pleasure one day
from unpacking them again or if
not, some poor relative will
unpack them and add them to the
pile of rubbish to be discarded.
We thought that we had been pretty

good at paring down our belongings
over the years but it seems that
the temptation to acquire stuff is
limited only by the space
available to store it in. You may
only be able to wear one pair of
shoes at a time but given enough
cupboard space you can’t half
hoard a lot of pairs. We will, of
course, have to empty the old
house at some point but the
contents will mostly be heading to
the charity shops or the tip
rather than joining us on board as
part of our new life. Well, that’s
the plan…………. for now.

